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     1 Peter 4:10 (ESV) — 10 “As each has received a 

gift, use it to serve one another, as good stewards of 

God’s varied grace.”  Opportunities to live out this 

verse ... 

     As we fast approach the summer season, camp is 

in full out prepare mode! The pool is being made ready 

for a new coat of paint. The girl’s side of Kolthoff 

shower house is in the middle of a total renovation. 

The equipment is getting oil changes and tune ups. 

The mower has new blades. The new summer apparel 

line has arrived and this year’s t-shirt is amazing. The 

trails are being cleared and the fishing poles are being 

tuned up. But one thing is still lacking. 

     Every year it seems to be more and more difficult 

to find men and women who love Jesus, have time, 

and are willing to serve as counselors for a week of 

camp. This year is no different! We need help helping 

campers better understand the Christian faith. We 

need men and women who are willing to spend some 

of their gifts on children and youth. We need folks who 

are willing to be “good stewards of God’s varied grace” 

as they spend time living out Jesus with the campers. 

If you are interested, please contact the office at        

440-466-1278. 

     As I read 1 Peter 4, I am reminded of summer 

staff. Every year I am amazed by the way summer 

staff live out verses 10 and 11 as they serve. These 

teens and young adults give of themselves and the 

gifts they have received to serve campers. They do the 

jobs that are often overlooked and seldom truly      

appreciated. They clean toilets, fix meals, clear trails, 

mow grass and take care of the animals all while keep-

ing up with the programming needs of each camp.  

Being Summer Staff is a way to serve and grow in your 

faith at the same time. We still need several more 

young adults and a few more older teens to serve this 

summer. If you are interested, contact the office …           

440-466-1278. 

     Too busy to spend a full week at camp and still 

would like to use your gifts to help out? How about 

spending a day doing odds and ends around the camp 

to help make the experience more meaningful to those 

attending? Give the office a call 440-466-1278 and set 

up a time to come out and help. We can always use 

the extra hands … and you don’t have to wait for  

summer to help – we need help all year long. 

     Like everything else during the spring, camp is   

beginning to see changes and new life at every turn.  

Camp is a perfect place for you to live out “God’s    

varied grace.” There are so many different ways to 

serve and become part of the life changing ministry 

that  happens at Koinonia Camp. Please come and find 

out how your gifts can help move the ministry forward. 

 

 Randy Brookes, Executive Director 
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Koinonia Camp and Conference Center  

2019 Board of Trustees Meeting Calendar 

Overnight Board Retreat  

Friday, February 22, 2019 (6 pm) - Saturday, February 23, 2019 (2 pm) 

Saturday, May 11, 2019 (9 am) 

Saturday, August 17, 2019 (9 am) 

Saturday, November 9, 2019 (following the Annual Meeting) 

Annual Meeting - Saturday, November 9, 2019 (9 am) 
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Koinonia Camp 5th Annual Duck Race  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        

     The duck race is officially over and the ducks 

have   been counted. We did not make it to our goal 

of 1000 ducks this year. We sold a total of 621 ducks.  

 

Our winners were ... 

1st Place - Housel Construction 

2nd Place - D. Gilmore 

3rd Place - L. Raynes 

 

     $600.00 of winnings were donated back to the 

camp to go for scholarships. While we did not make 

our goal, thank you to all of you who supported the 

camp and purchased a duck to help get kids from 

Heart Reach Neighborhood Ministries in Youngstown 

Ohio to camp this summer!  

     It is not too late to make a donation to help bring 

these awesome kids to camp! If you want to make a 

donation, you can send a check to the camp or visit 

us online and press the DONATE button! Please help 

us make a summer campership possible for these 

kids! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Getting Ready for            

Summer Campers  

POOL PAINTED AND                           
READY  FOR  THE                                              
WATER AND KIDS! 

POOL PATCHED AND      
WAITING FOR THE PAINT! 

Can you identify this building that is getting a facelift? 
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SWAT SATURDAYS 

Third Saturday of every month                                    

at Koinonia Camp 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Servants Working All Together! 

Contact the camp for more info! 

Contact Info 

 

 

 
Koinonia Camp & Conference Center 

6810 Cork Cold Springs Rd. 

Geneva, Ohio 44041 

 

Phone: (440) 466-1278     Fax: (440) 466-6453 
 
Randy Brookes - Executive Director 
koinoniacamp2003@yahoo.com 
 
Lori Brookes -  Program/Publicity Manager 
info@christiancampohio.org 
 
Amie Gillespie - Office Manager  
officemanager@christiancampohio.org 
 
Elaine Jarvis - Newsletter Editor 
emjarvis37@gmail.com 

   

Koinonia Camp and Conference Center 

6810 Cork Cold Springs Road 

Geneva, OH 44041 

Visit the Koinonia website  
(christiancampohio.org) 

 
Please consider helping future generations of 
campers at  Koinonia by including the camp                           

in your estate planning. Thank you! 

Spring  2019 

mailto:info@christiancampohio.org

